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HSC Society and Culture excursion at Huyen Quang Temple and St Mary’s Cathedral 

 
Upcoming Events 
 

Date Event 

16.06.2021  Year 8/10 Subject Selection Evening 
25.06.2021  Last day of Term 2 
12.07.2021  Staff Development Day 

 
 

13.07.2021  Students first day back Term 3 
19.07.2021  Parent/Teacher Evening Years 7,8 and 9   – 2:30 - 6:30pm 

 21.07.2021  EHBHS Spelling Bee 
 
 

26.07.2021 – 06.08.2021  HSC Trial Examinations 
26.07.2021  P&C Meeting 



 

Principal’s Message 
 

I am pleased to report to our community that Term 2 has been an exceptional term at East 
Hills Boys High School. We have had many highlights across a variety of events and spirits 
are high among the staff and students at the school. 
I would like to applaud our entire school community, staff, students, parents and carers for 
the significant improvement in student engagement with school. Improved engagement 
with school has led to a decline in student management issues. This has led to a reduction 
in risk taking behaviour which often leads to suspension. I’m proud to state that our 
suspension rate has declined by approximately 50% when compared to data of the last 5 
years. Playing a significant role in this data has been the excellent work of Samantha 
McKenzie (Head Teacher Welfare), Nektar Stefanis (Deputy Principal) and Byron Hackshall 
(PDHPE Teacher) for their running of our new initiative the Re-Connect Room. Re-Connect 
serves as a support for students that enables them to reflect on their efforts at school and 
re-engage with their curriculum.  
 
Other contributing factors include, a concerted effort from the school in 2021 with 
providing Year 7 with a platform for high school success. Which entails reduced class sizes 
and an increase in SLSO support for these Year 7 students. It is our belief that if we can 
provide a stable platform for the Year 7’s then we will ensure positive experiences as they 
progress through high school. All teachers of Year 7 have reported there is a marked 
difference with the Year 7 students, as they are working well in all classrooms. 
Of course we are attempting to engage our boys in more meaningful curricula, focusing on 
developing skills that will support our students with their post school options. Whilst the 
Auto Shed has been a highlight here as we strive to encourage safe road users of our Year 
10 students, we will soon be able to showcase Construction Zone. We are presently in the 
process of developing an area where our Construction students can work in a place that 
simulates a regular construction workplace. Thus providing authentic learning opportunities 
for our students. We are hoping that this space will be operational in Term 4. 
 
Our school sporting teams continue to do well, as do our individual athletes who are 
representing our school at Zone and Regional level. This is highlighted by the success of the 
Puma Cup team, who represent our school in football (soccer). Under the guidance of 
Supercoach Ben Willson the boys have reached the final 16 in the state. Our next game 
versus Figtree High School will be a tough game, but the team and the coaching staff are 
confident that they can progress. The game will be in Week 10 so follow our social media 
accounts to see how the boys go. 
 
“Rosie’s” arrival has been exciting for us too this term. “Rosie” is our new 25 seat school 
bus, and she’ll be used to support our staff and students with their excursions and sporting 
events. Rosie escorted the Puma Cup team to Regional Finals day last week where the boys 
won their Semi-Final versus Miller Technology High School 7-1 and then the final versus 
Fairfield High School 7-2. The boys were very appreciative of “Rosie’s” support. 



 

The staff have been working hard with students over the past couple of weeks as we have  
been assessing the learning of Semester 1. All junior reports will be available through the 
Parent portal on Sentral by the end of term. So please don’t forget to access the reports and  
discuss with your sons the progress they have made this year so far. As always if you are 
having difficulty accessing the reports on the Parent Portal please contact the school so we 
can support you. 
 
When we return for Term 3 after our mid-year break on 12 July, we will be well and truly 
into Winter. Please ensure you are supporting the school by providing your boys with the 
correct school uniform that is warm and comfortable. For those who are interested in 
purchasing our new school jackets, we have plenty available. They are $65 and only 
available at the school. Please don’t forget that these are the new sports jacket. They can 
be worn every day, not just on sports days. The larger black soft shell jacket is still available 
at Moorebank Uniforms, which is located on the other side of Panania railway station. 
For those students and parents, who are thinking of leaving school at the end of 2021, or 
even now, particularly the boys in Years 10,11 and 12. I would like to recommend The Jobs 
for Youth Night at Bankstown Sports Club on Tuesday the 22nd June. Further information 
can be attained by visiting any of our social media accounts or by accessing the web address 
below. Booking into the evening and taking your son to this event can be significant 
movement in his transition from school into the workplace, as many employers at the 
seminar will be looking to take on apprentices in a variety of fields. 
 
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/.../jobs-for-youth... 
 
Enjoy your Winter’s break, the boys and the staff have earned a brief period of respite from 
their work, we hope to see everyone back safe and sound in Term 3. 
 
Best Wishes 
Paul Abboud 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com.au%2Fe%2Fjobs-for-youth-apprenticeship-and-traineeship-information-night-2-tickets-155720190281%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0JGsn5WheJ4XT9N5e1_qIfBNkmeVm30joKtqrvBk3oeNw3ayouYHeTNUk&h=AT3IPqg--TZqlvVGS-wjl2ttJtsURgExWFH-gYpZxKSvNXuJIMmXEgUYSt-H7EJ2Jcn6NjzLmXD-LgfWS2HQZECMKdKARpS-lWPyE-yIalE8SSrA1MY3H3mKVQfOAwTZnQ&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0iacFbz8HoLGqhiCWtewIBQVcEK7HkwSc39bCbKpBwPfY_ayBwU3qs19Lj6J7b-aimdbBD1dwRC5KJJCW2-H-juSSPFk1snQlua5JmxhqWJhnW2GTGrM7iLFYmTBFZebrV4fwzhtcmzhny7XVqCMvKanapvf8QbYZ8mEAhzE0YRLk


 

 

 
 
 
 
May / June News 
 
The Literacy Program Update - Last month the members of the P & C passed a motion to donate 
$5,570.00 to the school to purchase new shelving for the library. The shelving will house all of the new 
books purchased by the school following the success of its literacy program. The school has advised that 
the shelves have now been purchased & will be installed shortly.   
 

REMINDER - That Student Injury Insurance has been purchased again by EHBHS P&C to cover all our 
students for injury 24 hours a day, 7 days a week including school holidays. Visit our P&C page on our 
school website for more information. You can take advantage of this benefit from now until the end of 
January 2022. https://easthillsb-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--carers-and-
thecommunity/parents-and-citizens-association/student-injury-insurance.htm 
 

Grants Update 
We have applied for several grants this month, amongst those was the CBP 2021 Grant where we have 
requested funding to resurface the basketball courts. 
If successful the P & C have agreed to purchase 6 x new backboards & nets to the value of $6,800.00. 
The decision is pending and we will be notified in November 2021 if we are successful or not.   
 
The majority of our funds raised by EHBHS P & C is by applying for funding from grants. We are always on 
the hunt for new grants to apply for, that could be of great benefit to our school. If you know of any grants 
that you think could help the school we would like to hear from you. Send us an e-mail and let us know.  
 
Watch this space as any grants that we have applied for or we have been successful in will be notified of 
here.  
 
We Need You!! 
We are always looking for fresh ideas that new members can bring to the table. Everything is discussed 
and voted upon. Meetings run for approx. 1 hour.  
To become a member or to find out more information contact us via email: ehbhspnc@gmail.com  or follow 
us on Facebook @ehbhspnc 
 
We’ve now made it even easier for you to find us on Facebook, just scan the QR code below & it will link 
you directly to our Facebook page. Alternatively you can find us on Facebook @East Hills Boys High 
School P&C. Please like & join our page to stay up to date with all the news.  

 
 

NEXT MEETING:- Monday 26th July 2021 in the School Cafe - ALL WELCOME 

                           
 
 

THE P&C  
EAST HILLS BOYS HIGH SCHOOL 

 

https://easthillsb-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--carers-and-thecommunity/parents-and-citizens-association/student-injury-insurance.htm
https://easthillsb-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--carers-and-thecommunity/parents-and-citizens-association/student-injury-insurance.htm
mailto:ehbhspnc@gmail.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Muhammad Awan 

 
 
 

On the 26th of May 2021, East Hills Boy’s High Schools senior leaders Muhammad Awan and David 
Thai visited the NSW Parliament house. During this time, they toured around the Legislative 
Assembly and Legislative Council Chambers whereby they were introduced to the NSW 
Parliamentary Education Staff, of which, included Wendy Lindsay. Wendy Lindsay is an Australian 
Politician who has been part of NSW Legislative Assembly since 2018, her primary role is 
representing East Hills for the liberal party. 
 
After meeting with the politicians of the Legislative Assembly, students were given the opportunity 
to ask questions, allowing them to gain a general overview of the types of work which must be done 
in order to meet the demands of the NSW population. Many of the tasks included added ramps in 
local parks for wheelchairs and organising awareness days for Aboriginals. Shortly afterwards, the 
students were provided with lunch, consisting of sandwiches and drinks before heading off to the 
Governor’s house. 
 
The Governor, Her Excellency The Honourable Margret Beazley AO QC is the 39th and current 
Governor of NSW, servicing since 2nd of May 2019. While at the Governor’s house, our students 
were given the opportunity to ask Her Excellency questions relating to her work as well as plans to 
maintain or enhance the prosperity of the NSW population, mainly consisting of ideas to increase 
living conditions for rural and remote Australia post bush fires and floods. 
 
The students were then provided with afternoon tea at Her Excellency’s house and were welcomed 
to stay and look around as well as take photos with Her Excellency before departing the Governor’s 
house. 
 
 
 
 

Prefect, 2021  



 

The SRC has organised the delivery of two used clothing bins which are located in the car park behind the 
school hall. These bins are for student and staff use. Any clean clothing/bedding in bags can be donated. 
Once these bins are full they will be collected and distributed to local and international families in need.  
 
Please consider using these clothing bins for your spring cleaning needs!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Breakfast Club 
 
 
The Breakfast Club has returned for 2021 on Monday, Wednesdays and Fridays in room 14F 
from 8:15am. 
 

 
 
It’s an opportunity for every student to have the fuel to be focused and ready to learn at 
school with a nutritious start of either cereal or an Up n Go.  

 
 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
Vaccinations 
The school will be hosting in partnership with NSW Health the Vaccination Program for Years 7 & 10 in 
2021. 
Year 7 vaccinations = Visit 1 will occur on Tuesday 30th March 

        = Visit 2 will occur on Wednesday 20th October 
Year 10 vaccinations will occur on Friday 25th June  
Students will need to return the vaccination card signed by parents for permission to take part. At this time 
only Year 7 students have received their information packs. 
 
 
 
 
Program background 

In 2021 NSW Health is offering the following vaccines: 
 

YEAR VACCINE NUMBER OF DOSES 

Year 7 
Human papillomavirus (HPV) 2 doses at least 6 months apart 
Diphtheria, Tetanus and Pertussis (dTpa) 1 dose 

Year 10 Meningococcal ACWY 1 dose 

 

 
 

More information 
Information about school vaccination is available at 

www.health.nsw.gov.au/schoolvaccination 

 
 

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/schoolvaccination


 

 
 
 

East Hills Boys Facebook Page 

To keep up to date with events and the wonderful learning at our 
school please like our Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/easthillsboyshs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Uniforms- Please label all items so they can be 
returned to you if they get lost. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

     UNIFORM SHOP UPDATE 

Our second hand uniform shop is open by again! Parents wishing 
to visit the uniform shop in person may do so via 

appointment.  To book an appointment, place an order, or check 
on stock availability, please contact Mrs Collis on 

alison.collis3@det.nsw.edu.au and she will contact you within 48 
hours. 

  Thank you. 

 

 
 

mailto:alison.collis3@det.nsw.edu.au


 

 
 

 
 
 

  



 

 

Parents – here is your June literacy & numeracy program update: 
Year 7: 
The Accelerated Reader program is now in full swing, recording each boy’s reading record and levels of 
comprehension demonstrated so far. Some boys have done really well, and should be congratulated for 
their efforts.  Remember: at least 20 minutes of reading per evening is needed on Accelerated Readers! 
 
Year 8: 
During subject selection evening, on 16th June, parents will also be given 
vital information about Minimum Standards (literacy & numeracy) 
required for the HSC.  This information is immensely important, and all 
parents are advised to make this evening an absolute priority! 
Writing tasks were also held across the school during Semester 1, and 
these results will now be analysed to determine those students who 
need extra support with their writing. Parents, you will be informed if 
your son is in this group. 
 
Year 7 & 9 students:  
NAPLAN on-line tests are now over for the year, and it is expected that results will be available to schools 
and parents in about August. Many thanks to all parents for supporting their sons through this test period. 
 
Year 10 & 11 students: 
All Year 10 and 11 students have now had opportunities to sit for HSC Minimum Standards tests in 
reading, writing and numeracy.  In each case, results have been forwarded to Students Online accounts, to 
which all students have access via their NESA identification numbers.  
For those boys who have been previously unsuccessful in any Minimum Standards tests, further test 
opportunities and support will be available, each Term. If any parents are uncertain of their sons’ Minimum 
Standards status, or details of further test opportunities and support, they are very welcome to call me at 
the school. 
 
All students: 

Don’t forget - Homework Help is available, after school for 
one hour in the library, on each Wednesday and Thursday 
of the school Term. Assistance, especially in literacy, is 
available at these times. Make use of this valuable time! 
Also, please contact me for details of any recent statewide 
literacy & numeracy tests, and what they show about your 
sons’ progress. 
 
  

Literacy & numeracy program 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=pbQ4OEr8&id=BB9FFF376AE2C35EE8EE970CD4E708EC1BC6D48D&thid=OIP.pbQ4OEr8Y4Ht-LvXZmUtegHaHZ&mediaurl=http://www.parentscentre.org.nz/auckland/myimages/numeracy_and_literacy.jpg&exph=591&expw=592&q=literacy/numeracy+images&simid=608005430331509602&selectedIndex=0


 

 
 

Athletics Carnival 2021 
 

    
 

    

   

    

                   

              
 



 

 
 

The primary links program seems to grow stronger 
each year. Our 5 participating schools include East 
hills Public, Milperra Public School, Tower Street 
Public School, Panania North Public School and 
featured below Panania Public School.   
These year 6 students have the opportunity to attend 
each Thursday for 9 weeks of awesome high school 
fun at East Hills Boys! 



 

YEAR 12 – It is time for the boys to knuckle 
down and focus on their Body of Works! 
Looking forward to seeing their artworks! 



 

  
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Extra-curricular music is free to attend and is 
available to any and all elective Music students. Come 
along and get involved if you want to connect with 
other musicians in the school and take advantage of 
the amazing resources we have in the Music 
department. Sessions are taken by Mr. Prentice who 
will be running small ensemble rehearsals and 
helping individual students progress on their chosen 
instruments. 
 

EHBHS would like to say a massive thanks to Matt Williams.  
He has donated a guitar and bass amplifier for all music students 
to use during music classes. The senior boys in particular would 

like to say and extra big thanks as they prepare for their HSC 
practical which are coming up in September. 



 

Special Education Faculty 
 
Community Access  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Transition – Students working at Centacare 

Belmore 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 

Creative Arts  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Our amazing pumpkins!!! Grown fresh in the SEF garden courtyard! Cannot wait 
to see the pumpkin pie made in Food tech! Thanks to Ms Winnie for all the care 
given to our garden  
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

Our newest members in SEF!! Stick insects. Pretzel and Groovin! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

Science 

In the last few weeks, Year 11 Physics students indulged in their skepticism and tested the veracity of 

some of the bold claims made by a man who lived about 400 years ago… a man by the name of Isaac 

Newton. Newton is known to have developed three laws that help us to understand and predict under what 

conditions anything will move. After studying the theory that Newton proposed, East Hills Boys’ budding 

physicists collected some equipment to find out just how accurate Newton was in his claims. 

In collecting their data, the boys considered any uncertainties in their measurements, which may have 

affected their experiment’s accuracy… something all good physicists do! 

      Jordan Sekulovski, Ziad Ayad and Mohamed Fares map out the                             Duong Tran and Ruiyan Hu make some measurements  
     parameters of their experiment 

                  
Hamzeh Alhabarneh and Umar Jamal see the lighter side of gravity and forces   Hamza Altaf, Zorian Chowdhury, Arpit Verma and Muhammad Abdullah take a break 

to pose for a photo               
 
                                  

 
 
 



 

 

Make a Mate 
 

 
 
East Hills Boys is an inclusive community where all students are encouraged to support each 
other. To encourage our boys to seek out friendships and new networks within the school we 
have introduced an initiative to assist students who may need help in making those 
connections. 
 
 CONNECTING SOCIALLY 

 
 CHANGING FRIENDSHIP GROUPS 
 
 BUILDING FRIENDSHIP NETWORKS 

 

Our Leadership Team, SRC and Peer Support Team are wearing blue bands to indicate to the 
student body that they are boys who are there to help other students. At the conclusion of 
the Year 7 transition week I also spoke with the cohort to explain the initiative and to ask for 
volunteers to help other Year 7 boys make friends in their new environment. I was 
overwhelmed when more than 20 boys eagerly approached me to be part of Make a Mate.  
These students will be wearing their blue band when they are at school or travelling to and 
from school. This band indicates they are approachable and happy to support any student 
who may need help, want to join in your game or share some time with a new group.  
Thank you boys for making a positive contribution to our school culture and I congratulate 
them for their involvement. Please discuss this program with your student so they are aware 
of the initiative. 
 
Thank you 
Mrs Savins 

 



 

UPDATED BUS TIMETABLE 
EFFECTIVE 20 JULY 2020 

 
Transdev will be implementing an additional School Special service to East Hills Boys & Girls High 
School in Term 3, 2020.  

 
  



 

 
 
 
 

 
  



 

 



 

 
 
 

 
Have Your Contact Details 

Changed? 
The school relies on up to date contact details to communicate 

important information and in the case of emergencies. 
If any of your contact details have changed; address, phone number 

and/or email, please make contact with the office staff to update your 
information. 

 
 

 

 
 
All families new to the school, by now, should have received an email outlining how to set up 
their Parent Portal accounts and a unique access code to link their account to their son. 
The Parent Portal is a primary communication link between home and school, hence it is 
important that all parents set up and access their accounts on a regular basis. School reports, 
parent teacher interviews, school newsletters and other important information is communicated 
via the portal. 
Any parents experiencing difficulty either setting up or accessing the portal should contact the 
school for assistance. 
Existing families, now is a good time to ensure that your details are up to date. If you have 
moved house, changed email address or changed phone number please contact the school and 
update your personal contact details to ensure that you are not missing out on vital 
communications 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  



 

 

 
 
 

END OF YEAR PARTY DAY 
CRITERIA 

 
 
 
For the boys to participate in the End of Year Party Day they will need to meet the following 
criteria. 

- 90% ATTENDANCE 
- LESS THAN 5 TIMES LATE UNEXPLAINED 
- NO SUSPENSIONS OR WARNING OF SUSPENSIONS 
- NO N-AWARDS 
- ONLY 1 UNIFORM DETENTION PER TERM 
- NO MORE THAN 2 HEAD TEACHER DETENTIONS 
- NO EFFORT LEVELS OF D OR E IN REPORT 

 
• Please note that there may be some exceptions based on a case by case matter at the 

Executives discretion. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

  



 

ATTENDANCE AT SCHOOL 
 

Why is regular school attendance important? 
 

Regular school attendance will help your child succeed later in life. Attending school every day makes learning easier 
for your child and helps children build and maintain friendships with other children. If your child doesn’t learn the 
basic skills in the early years of school, they may develop learning problems in later years. 

 
Why is arriving at school on time important? 

Arriving at school on time: 
 

• Ensures that your child doesn’t miss out on the important learning activities scheduled early in the day when 
they are most alert. 

• Helps your child to learn the important of punctuality and routine. 
• Gives your child time to greet their friends before class and therefore reduces the opportunity for classroom 

disruption. 

Lateness is recorded as a partial absence and must be explained to the school the same way as other forms or 
absence. 
 

When is being away OK? 
 

Sometimes it’s hard to decide when it is acceptable to keep your child home from school. Below is a list of 
acceptable and unacceptable examples: 
 

Acceptable 
 
Unavoidable medical, specialist or dental 
appointments (Try to encourage appointments 
outside school hours, or close to home time.) 
Urgent family situation (E.g. funerals) 
Sick or infectious disease (E.g. conjunctivitis) 
 

Unacceptable 
 
Shopping 
Sleeping in 
Working around the house 
Minding siblings/other children/older relatives 
Minor family events (birthdays) 
Hair cuts 
Weather conditions: Rainy/Windy/Hot 
Frequent car problems 
Frequent late train/bus 
Airport/Visitors from overseas or other states 
Other member of the family is sick 
Hospital Visits to relatives or friends  
Head Lice (This can be treated effectively at 
home after school) 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

 
When picking up your son/s at the end of the day please be mindful of the laws around pickups and parking in 
Lucas Rd. Also, as a courtesy to our neighbours we ask that you follow all instructions from staff. This means not 
parking/waiting for your son/s in designated bus zones, not turning in inappropriate locations which hold up 
traffic, and not waiting in traffic in the middle of the road for your son.  
 
It is very important that you consider everyone in the community, not just your own needs. By following these 
rules and guidelines it will help us clear the streets quicker, serve the bus company easier and help all students 
get home safely.  
 
I have been in contact with Bankstown Council and starting from next week they will be sending Rangers out to 
fine individuals who are breaking the law.  
Thank you for your co-operation.  
 
Regards 
 
Paul Abboud 
Principal EHBHS  
 

 
  



 

 
 

The legalities of compulsory school attendance 
 

In Australia, regular school attendance is compulsory between the ages of 6-17. Children of compulsory school age 
MUST attend school every day that school is open for instruction 
 
It is important to understand that the New South Wales Department of Education may prosecute parents (including 
carers) if children of compulsory school age have recurring numbers of unjustified absences from school. 
 
If you would like to read more about compulsory school attendance, or read documents in another language please 
follow this link: http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/languagesupport/language/index.php  

 
How can you help promote regular attendance of your child? 

 
• Send your child to school as much as possible.  
• Getting to school on time is really important. The first 20 minutes of class is where children learn important 

skills and get used to routine. Also, being late can make a child feel behind and left out for the rest of the 
day. 

• If your child has been absent, please send a note to explain this absence within 7 days.  
• Be organised. It’s not always easy when your child springs the permission slip on you on the morning it’s due, 

but a good way to avoid problems like this is to ask your child to show you any notes or homework when 
they get home from school. You may also need to check their bags yourself! 

• Sports carnivals, excursions and other special event days are just the same as regular school days. 
Attendance is compulsory. 

Notes! Notes! Notes! 
As teachers, we have a legal duty of care when it comes to the safety and wellbeing of all the students enrolled at 
our schools. To this end, communication between home and school is VERY important. The main way that parents 
communicate to school staff is in writing. 
 

• Absentee notes: If your child is sick, or there is a family emergency, we need to know. This year, the school is 
issuing booklets of simple, tear out absentee notes that make it easier for you to send a note to school with 
your child. Please ask at the office if you don’t receive one. 

• Late notes: Life happens, especially in the morning for some reason! If your child is late for school, please 
send a short note in with them. Make sure they know to give this to their teacher.  

• Time limits: Lots of parents don’t realise that schools are only able to accept absentee notes within a certain 
time frame. Legally, the school can only accept notes explaining an absence within 7 days of that absence 
occurring. After this time frame elapses, the absence must be marked as unexplained.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/languagesupport/language/index.php


 

 

 
Take your holidays when we do! 

 
 

School is an important time in your child’s life, where they learn social and academic skills and the routines and work ethic 
that will stay with them throughout their life. But because children need time to be children, there are also school holidays 
which allow them time off from the formalities of school. Students in NSW have a total of approximately 12 weeks off school 
each year. The school holidays for 2021 are as follows: 
 

Term 1 Holidays: 5th April – 16th April 2021 
Term 2 Holidays: 28th June – 9th July 2021 
Term 3 Holidays:  20th   September – 1st October 2021 
Term 4 Holidays:  20th December – 27th January 2022 

 
Family holidays are an important part of growing up, but so is attending school. For this reason, we ask that wherever possible, 
you take your holidays when we do, during school holiday time. Even taking a couple of weeks off school during term time 
can make it very hard for your child to catch up on their work and if this is repeated over several years, children often find 
themselves falling behind. 
If you must schedule your holiday during term time, we ask that you please do the following things before you go:  
 

• Complete travel request forms, which can be collected from our front office.  
• Provide additional documentation, such as travel itineraries. If you do not notify the school, your child’s absences 

will be marked down as unexplained.  

Attendance is recorded each day. As a parent or caregiver you are responsible for ensuring your child attends school every day, 
including sports days unless your child: 

• has an unavoidable medical or dental appointment (preferably these should be made after school or during holidays) 
• is required to attend a recognised religious holiday 
• is required to attend an exceptional or urgent family circumstance (such as attending a funeral) 
• is sick, or has an infectious illness. 

Students need to attend school regularly to meet the course requirements of the Higher School Certificate. 

If you are having difficulty getting your child to attend school regularly, you might like to talk to the school principal or the school 
counsellor. 

If your child has to be absent from school for any reason, including arriving late or leaving early, please either tell your child's 
teacher or the administration assistant at our school, or explain the reason by phone, email, or written note as soon as possible 
and within seven days.  
 
The school uses automated SMS to inform parents of any unexplained absences or unexplained late arrivals. You can reply to this 
SMS with the reason for your son’s absence so our system can be updated accordingly. Please reply with a valid reason eg. – sick, 
religious holiday, etc. Replying with a “Yes” does not validate your son’s absence and further correspondence will be sent. 

Medical Certificates 
 
Principals are legally responsible for keeping accurate records of student attendance. Principals are also responsible for deciding 
if the reason given for an absence is justified. For this reason, Principals may request medical certificates or other documentation 
for long or frequent absences explained by parents as being due to illness. If Principals don’t consider an explanation to be 
satisfactory, they will record the absence as unjustified. 



Making Learning Our Number One Priority 
 



Making Learning Our Number One Priority 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Making Learning Our Number One Priority 
 

 
 
 
 

There is no place for bullies at East Hills Boys High School. Bullying behaviours will not be 
tolerated and they include: 

 

1. Verbal and Visual Bullying: Teasing, name calling, offensive language, notes, graffiti, 
email, text messages, phone calls. 

2. Physical Bullying: Pushing, tripping, punching, hitting, slapping. 
3. Exclusion: Ignoring, isolating a person 
4. Victimisation: Ganging up, threats, spreading rumours, whispering. 
5. Emotional Abuse: Personal or family insults, threatening to withdraw friendship, isolation. 
6. Extortion: Stand-over tactics, demanding money or goods, damaging or stealing other’s 

possessions. 
7. Racial or Sexual Abuse: Attacks or discrimination because of their race or gender. 

 

No one has to tolerate this – you don’t have to! 
 

If you feel that you are being bullied, if you feel that you are experiencing any of the behaviours 
listed above, or if you see them occurring, see a staff member immediately. Every instance of 
bullying is followed up. 

 

What to do if YOU are being bullied by any person at school: 
 

1. If you can, walk away, ignore the bully and try not to show how upset you are. 
2. If you can, state quite clearly that you don’t like the behaviour, that it is unwelcome and 

offensive. 
3. Complete a bullying referral form. (You can find these on the school website) One has 

been provided below 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

East Hills Boys High School 

  Bullying Referral Form  
 

Bullying during:  CLASS  OTHER eg. Playground 
 

Student Name: _ (Victim) Roll: 
 

Student Name: _ (Bully) Roll:  
 

Student Name: _   (Witness) Roll: 
 
  
 

Incident Details: 

 
 

Have told a teacher? Y / N Has the student done this before?  Y / N 
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Administration Procedures 
 

Sickness Policy 
 

If your child is sick at home prior to school, please do not send him to school. If your child is sick 
when Exams are on a medical certificate is required from his doctor. 

 
When your child is absent from school please advise the office promptly with an acceptable reason. 
Sleeping in is not an acceptable reason. 

 
Proof of Residence 

 
When the student changes address we require a form to be completed, which can be obtained from 
the office. All details must be completed and evidence supplied with change of address eg. electricity 
bill, lease agreement. 

 
Payments of Office 

 
As you know, East Hills Boys High School is focused on providing the best possible resources and 
technology to educate and prepare your child for the future. Payment of school fees is essential in 
helping provide these resources.  Please pay fees before by end of term. 

Attendance 
 

School starts at 8.50am. Please be here before that time so as not to disturb other students learning. 
Again, to prevent disruption to students learning times, please try to make appointments out of 
school hours. We understand that with some specialist appointments choosing a time is not 
available. In those instances, please follow the schools early leaving policy. 

 
 

Thank you 
 
 
 
 

 
STUDENTS LEAVING SCHOOL EARLY 

The procedure for taking students out of school during school hours is as 
follows: 

 
• Students need to bring a letter from the parent and take it to a Deputy Principal before Roll Call to 

have Early Leave approved. 
• Students then bring the letter to the front office. 
• Students return to the front office at the time of leaving to sign out and collect an Early Leavers Slip. 
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ORDER YOUR PAVERS TODAY 
& have them displayed on our memorial board 

Single Name Paver 
$45.00 each 

Paver size 
230mm x 115mm x 40mm 
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Just a reminder regarding your BYOD 
Permission notes should be returned to your Year Advisor when you 
have organised your device to use at school. 
TUESDAYS are a no device day as you will be attending sport. 
Please remember to use your device responsibly. 
It is YOUR RESPONSIBILITY to ensure your device is always in a secure 
and damage free location. 
Your device should come to school fully charged ready for your lessons 

CHANGE OF POLICY 
In 2016 EHBHS in conjunction with our P&C agreed to a one off $100 fee to ensure all books 
and resources were returned in a satisfactory condition, which would be refunded when your 
child leaves school. Due to the recent changes within the DEC all new students attending from 
the 2018 academic school year will be charged a one off non-refundable Textbook Levy of 
$100.00 which covers of borrowing Library, English & Maths books/resources. This fee will be 
expected to be paid prior to students borrowing Library, English & Maths books/resources in 
2018. Students attending prior to 2017 will still be eligible to the refund under the previous 
system. 
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STUDENT DRIVERS 

 
Dear Parent/Guardian if your student is driving to school or is a passenger in a car being driven by another student, please 
ensure the following permission note has been completed and returned to Mrs Savins. 
Thank you. 

 
 

EAST HILLS BOYS HIGH SCHOOL 
 

LUCAS ROAD PANANIA N.S.W. 2213 
Telephone: 9773 7806 Facsimile: 9792 3849 
easthillsb-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

MOTOR VEHICLE CONSENT 
(Use of private motor vehicles by students to and from school) 

 

CONDITIONS 
 

i) The Principal’s consent must be gained before any student uses their motor vehicle to transport to 
and from school. 

ii) Cars can be driven to and from school by students only with written parental consent. 
iii) Student drivers are expected to conform to the road rules at all times and to ensure that no more 

passengers are carried than are provided for by fitted seat belts. 
iv) No student may travel as a passenger in a car driven by another student to or from school without 

written parental consent. 
v) Students driving vehicles must hold a valid driver's license. 
vi) Vehicles being driven by students must have current registration and current comprehensive and 

third party property insurance and have seat belts fitted for all passengers. 
vii) Student drivers should not charge passengers a fare since this may invalidate their insurance 

policies. 

 

1. DETAILS OF CAR TO BE USED: 
 
Registration No: Expiry date:   Colour:   Make of Car:   

Comprehensive third party Insurer: Expiry date:  _ 
 
2. DRIVER CONSENT - STUDENT: 

I hereby consent to my son/guardian (First Name): (Family Name):  _ 
 
in Year 12 to be the driver of the above mentioned car to and from school in accordance with the conditions set out. 

Parent's Signature: Date: _/ / _ 

3. PASSENGER CONSENT: 

I hereby consent to my son (First Name): (Family Name):   
 

in Year 12 to be driven by in Year 12 in the above mentioned car to and from school

in accordance with the conditions set out. 

Parent's Signature: Date: _/ / _ 

4. PRINCIPALS APPROVAL:   Date:  /  /   

mailto:easthillsb-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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CHANGES TO OUR PAYMENT PROCESS 
 

To provide a more efficient and secure payment system East Hills Boys High 
School will implement an online payment system as at 17 February 2017, via a 
secure payment page hosted by Westpac. 

 
Payment can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard Credit card or debit 
card, and can be made via computer, tablet or mobile phone. 

 
The payment page is accessed from the front page of the schools website by 
selecting the “$ MAKE A PAYMENT” icon.  (see above) 

 
Items that can be paid include school/subject contribution, excursions, sport, 
creative and practical arts (ie band, drama or dance), miscellaneous sales to 
students (ie calculator or printing etc). There is also a category called “Other” 
this covers items not covered in the previous headings, Other can be used to 
make a complete payment of a school invoice. 

 
When you access the “$ MAKE A PAYMENT” icon you must enter: 

 
• The students name, class and reference number or 
• The students name and date of birth or 
• The Student Registration number and invoice number as listed on 

statements sent periodically to families 
 

THESE DETAILS ARE ENTERED EACH TIME YOU MAKE A PAYMENT AS 
STUDENT INFORMATION IS NOT HELD WITHIN THE SECURE PAYMENT 

SYSTEM 
 

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your 
credit/debit card details are captured in a secure manner, these details are not 
passed back to the school. 

 
You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the 
payment is processed. Receipts can be emailed &/or printed immediately. 
Receipt numbers should be recorded on Fees/Excursion/Statement note and 
returned to school asap as we need a signed permission note for your child to 
participate in school activities or receive resources. Westpac passes daily 
payment details to the school, however no further receipt is given by the school. 

 
The example to the left displays the payment details page. Once you select the 
“NEXT” icon you are moved to a secure payment page to enter your private 
payment information. 

 
East Hills Boys High School embracing the future. For further information 
please contact our office. 
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Facilities For Hire 
There is an opportunity for casual or ongoing bookings of school facilities available for churches, community groups, 
not for profit organisations and businesses at reasonable rates. Facilities available include the School Hall, 
classrooms, sporting courts and ovals. 

Enquiries: Lucas Rd, Panania 2213 
Phone: 9773 7806 
easthillsb-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

School Hall Facilities: 

Dramas   Large Stage 
Musicals   P.A. System 

   Concerts   Projector 
   Meetings   CD/DVD 
   Presentations Lectern 
   Networking Events Heating 

 
 

mailto:easthillsb-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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